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We would like to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we gather today, the Gunaikurnai people.                                                             
We pay our respects to their elders past, present and emerging. We extend that respect to all people. 

We would especially like to acknowledge the land on which our school stands and ask everyone to show respect to the environment and all that it includes. 
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Please come along and help at our     
Annual Working Bee. Many hands make 
light work.  

  
Working Bee  
Friday, 13 September 
Time: 3:15pm - 4:30pm 
 
Thank you to those who 
have already offered assistance. 

On Friday, 20 September we celebrate the end of term with our Big Picnic.  

The day begins with our Golden Honour Card Assembly at 9.10am in the Mary MacKillop Hall.  

At 10.30am the staff and students will walk down to the Footbridge Rotunda. While there we will have games and enjoy a lunch to-
gether at 12.00pm. We leave from the park around 1.15pm to return to school. Students will be in sports uniform. They should have 
a water bottle, hat, a packed lunch and snack. 

 

Please join us for the celebration. If you wish to take your child home from the rotunda, 

please notify your child’s classroom teacher so that they may mark the attendance roll. 

Please be aware that St Brendan’s Primary School begins the 
September holidays at 2.15pm on Friday, 20 September. 

Good Luck, to the Lakes Entrance 

Football Netball Club, Under 17 

& B Grade Netball, playing in the 

East Gippsland Grand Final tomorrow. 



 

  Dates for the Calendar 

Term 3 SEPTEMBER 2024  

Week 9 Monday 9th 10.00am - 2.30pm Division Athletics at Howitt Park 

 Friday 13th 9.45am Nursing Home visits Calvary Year 1B / Opal Year 1R 
11.30am Foundation Pet Safety Incursion 
3.15pm—4.30pm Working Bee 

Week 10 Friday 20th The Big Picnic 
9.10am GHC Assembly: Year 4/5 Red 
2.15pm Term 3 Ends 

Term 4 OCTOBER 2024  

Week 1 Monday 7th 9.00am - Term 4 commences 

Sat 7th Sept   Rosary @      8.45am 
   St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am 
Sun 8th Sept   St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.00am 
   St Colman’s   Orbost   11.00am 
      Mallacoota   3.00pm 
Tues 10th Sept  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am 
Wed 11th Sept  St Colman’s   Orbost   9.30am 
Fri 13th Sept   Requiem Mass for the repose of the soul of 
   Pauline Somerville @ St Brendan’s   11.00am 
Sat 14th Sept   St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am 
   St Joseph’s   Swan Reach   5.00pm 
Sun 15th Sept  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.00pm 
   St Colman’s   Orbost   11.00am 

Baby congratulations to the        

Bates family, Ryder (Year 2) &    

Sophia (Foundation) on the arrival 

of their son and brother, “Logan”. 



 
On the 30th of August we had a school Fathers Day Breakfast. We all had a 
choice between egg and bacon rolls, sausages and fruit. People could 
choose to wear their footy colours. We had a raffle of many prizes you 
could choose from.  
 

by Oceanna and Isobel 

FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST 



FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST 2024 



FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST 2024 



FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST 2024 



 

On the 3rd of September, I 
went to the Victorian state 
Vicspell grade 6 Spelling 
bee. Me and 3 of my family 
members went to St. Paul’s 
in Traralgon for the state 
champion spelling bee. I 
competed with 8 other     
students, from Cowes,     
Tulliallan, Sale, Bayles, 
Traralgon, Guthridge, and 
Brentwood park. I made it to 
the final 2, at some point, we 
both got words correct,    
correct, incorrect, incorrect. 
Yohan got satellite incorrect, 
adding a double ‘t’ instead of 
double ‘L’, the sponsors 
gave me cartilage, and I 
spelt it correctly, winning! 
They gave me a glass      
trophy that read “State 
Champion” and two              
dictionaries, one from A-L 
and the other from M-Z. 
Our sponsors were Trevor 
Sowdon, Norman Mclennan, 
and Patrick from Oxford   
university. 
By Indi Rijs 
 



Grade 3/4 Red Nursing home visit 

 

On the bus on the way to the nursing home we were 

feeling energetic and excited, we had never been there 

before with school. When we got there we noticed that 

the gardens were very colourful and full of flowers. 

Inside the nursing home we were greeted by Charlie who 

took us to the residents games room and introduced us 

to Gwenda, Adeline, Inga, Peta and a few others. We 

took it in turns talking to them and sharing with them 

some of our writing pieces. There were games and    

activities to play with each other and the residents. 

Some people did painting, bowling, bracelet making and 

played Jenga. Before we left we sang ‘My Lighthouse’ 

to them, they thought our singing was very          

entertaining. We felt happy after we had left because 

we thought we had brightened their day by visiting 

them. We hope we can go again. 

Elise and Georgia 



 

Emmet sat next to me on the bus. The whole 
class was excited to see the elderly - Julian  

We visited the aged care, sang them two 
songs and we shared stories - Emmet 

I met a really 
nice lady who was 
a very good 
swimmer when 
she was a child. 
She thinks that 
she was in the 
Olympics for 
freestyle and 
backstroke. -  
Lucas    

I read my story to a lady and asked her what 
her favourite football team was, she said 
Richmond, I liked that. - Brok   

We read stories to the residents at the  
nursing home, I read a poem that I had    
written. - Madi 

We sang two Andrew Chin songs 
to the residents at the Kalimna 
nursing home. I think that they 
liked it. - Matilda 

I met a lady named Bevelin, she was 
86 and barracks for Collingwood, she 
was kind and kept telling lots of     
stories to me. She has a son that she 
told me about. - Zari 

I met a person named Adeline and I 
read my story to her. She told me   
interesting things about her life and 
some jokes. I liked spending time with 
her - Heaven   

We sang some songs and read our 
writing to the residents at the  
nursing home. - Ollie 

We asked the residents questions and 
they told us about their lives.  It was 
interesting. - Will   

There were lots of older people at 
the nursing home and we told       
stories to them. - Harry 

There was a stuffed cat sitting near 
the fireplace at the nursing home. We 
read stories to the people and gave 
them to them to keep. - Blaise 

We went to the nursing home to try and make the 
residents happy, I think that they enjoyed it. - 
Brock  

There is a dining hall at the nursing home just like 
camp. They have a menu so they can see what they 
are eating tonight. They have soup, main course and 
dessert. - Kobe  

We saw people at the nursing home and read them stories 
and gave the stories to them. I also talked to my friends a 
bit and asked the residents questions.  - Daniel  

I saw a room with tiles that looked like 
wood and a floor that looked like 
wood.  The residents were really nice, 
we talked about what their favourite 
colour was and things like that. - Blake  

Today our class went to the nursing home and 
met really nice residents and talked to them 
about their past. - Harriet  

We went to the nursing home this 
morning and shared our writing with 
the residents, I let him keep the piece 
of writing.  - Billie  

All of the people in the nursing home were very 
welcoming and excited to see us.  I read  to one of 
the people and they said that I would probably 
grow up to be an author.  - Kirby  

Our class went to 
the nursing home 
and beautifully 
sang songs to the 
residents and 
staff, I think they 
liked it. - Tilly  

We sang two songs to the     
people at the nursing home to 
make them happy. - Harvey  



… 

 

6 Red Writing 
For the past two weeks,  Grade 
Six have been learning to show 
and not tell. We had to describe 
a character, setting and what 
they are doing using emotive 
language.  Each person in Grade 
Six used their imagination to 
create a paragraph about a girl 
watching television in a dark 
room. It has been lots of good 
fun hearing other people's      
stories and getting inspiration 
from them . By Jess 

The Sudden Noise by Jess 

The sun started to dim from the sky as the afternoon turned to dusk. A young girl was curled up in the corner of 
her room with her eyes glued onto the horror television show. As she was sitting, the girl heard a sudden thump 
coming from her room and thought nothing about it. But, the noise happened again so the girl with all her 
might ran straight to the basement thinking she was safe. She was not. A shiver crawled up her spine while she 
was sitting next to all the coals gathered up in a pile. One piece of coal came tumbling down the large pile hitting 
the girl’s toe.” How did the coal tumble down?” The girl wondered “ I certainly did not touch it’. Her head  
started to be bombarded with thoughts “ Was it a ghost?” “ Is there wind in the basement?”.  An hour passed and 
the girl thought the mysterious noise had gone, but now it was coming from the front door. The girl grabbed a 
wooden spoon as a weapon and was prepared to fight for her life. Slightly, the door opened with a small creak . 
The girl looked up and saw a tall man and woman gazing down at her. A couple seconds later the girl realised 
that it was her parents and  that they went out for dinner. They all laughed realising that the noise was nothing 
but her parents , just trying to unlock the house.  

ALONE NIGHT by Isobel 

In the murky room, the sun shined so bright because it was still noon. A girl huddled up in the corner   

began munching and crunching on her sandwich while watching a scary movie. Just as it got to the scary 

bit, she heard the rain crashing on the rooftop. Flicker flacker the TV went. BANG the bedroom door 

slammed shut leaving her in sudden darkness. The girl didn’t flinch, and began investigating the noises. 

She opened the door with no fear. A slow creepy creek filled her ears, footsteps began thumping          

upstairs. She felt her hairs lifting. She figured if she stayed hidden whoever was there wouldn’t see her. 

Rushing, she thought of hiding under a blanket but it was no use. Luckily she was very prepared and had 

a wheelie chair that was perfect to break windows. The glass shattered, and she was just about to jump 

out when the door suddenly opened. She let out a short and sharp scream causing the person behind the 

creaky door to jump back and go tumbling down the stairs.  

Confused, she didn’t know what to do. She continued to find somewhere to go. “12 metres down” she 

measured. Screaming at the top of her lungs, she jumped down and hurt her leg. She let out an ear 

splitting cry, she couldn't walk another step. Her eyes widened when she saw the blood gushing out her 

knee. She tried to run but instead she collapsed down to the ground again. 



 

6 Red Geography 

This term in Geography, we have 

been studying the Lakes Entrance 

Golf Course. This week we have 

been mapping the golf course.  

Everyone has picked a different 

part or a golf hole for the map. 

On Friday the 6th we are having an       

excursion to the golf course. We 

made up some questions for Stewie 

to answer. These are the      

questions: How many people play 

golf? Why is the number of golfers 

decreasing? Does the golf course 

impact the natural environment? 

How has the land use changed over 

time? And we have many more   

questions. We are all very excited 

to go to the Lakes Entrance Golf 

Course.  

By Haddie McLeod 



A SPECIAL REPORT: R U OK?Day 

Understanding the growing challenges related to mental health among young     
people is an important consideration. Anxiety, depression and self-harm - are all   
causes for concern. Factors like academic pressure, social media, family dynamics, 
and societal expectations, are contributing to these issues. It's therefore crucial for 
parents and caregivers to take action early, remove the stigma around discussing 
mental health, and offer accessible support to address these issues and the wellbeing 
of their children. 

R U OK?Day is an initiative that focuses on preventing suicide by encouraging    
meaningful personal connections and helping informal support networks to help  
recognise the signs of distress. We urge all families to take part, emphasising the    
value of genuine human relationships and reminding everyone to ask the important 
question, "Are you OK?" 

Engaging in R U OK?Day activities goes beyond the classroom; it's a commitment to 
our students' overall development. By talking openly about mental health, schools 
create safe spaces where students feel understood, valued, and supported. As parents 
and caregivers, you can contribute by fostering open conversations, normalising    
feelings and breaking down mental health stigmas. Participating in R U OK?Day    
promotes compassion and shows our dedication to the wellbeing of the entire school 
community, reaffirming that together, we can truly make a difference. 

This Special Report provides guidance on how to talk to your child about mental 
health and engage in meaningful discussions. 

We hope you take time to reflect on the information offered in this Special Report, 
and as always, we welcome your feedback. 

If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child, please contact the 
school for further information or seek medical or professional help. 

Here is the link to your special report: 
https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-r-u-ok-day 

https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-r-u-ok-day


 



St Brendan’s Op Shop has   
second hand school uniform  
available.  
St Brendan’s School uniform 
available $3.00 per item      
unless  otherwise marked.  
Open 10am-3pm  Tuesday,     
Wednesday & Thursday. 

 

Just a reminder that all students 

should now be in Full Winter     

Uniform. 

Girls - Winter  tunic or skirts or  

navy ‘Midford’ pants. Navy tights. 

Boys  - Long pants 

Track pants on sports days at the 

start of the day. Shorts can be worn 

underneath. 

Student should bring a jumper to 

school everyday - don’t forget to 

label your uniform! 

Collecting Students from School Grounds – Child 
Safety As you would understand, child safety is the 
number one priority for schools. As circumstances 
evolve, we want to ensure we have the best possible 
practice in place. Please note the following 
requirements for collecting students at the end of the 
day. 

Collecting from the church gate – (New 
arrangements) 

Students in years Foundation, One and Two will 
remain with their class teacher at the end of the day 
just outside their classroom. The church gates will be 
open at 3.15pm, at which time parents are required 
to enter the school grounds to collect their children 
from the class teachers. This action is in place to 
avoid situations where students leave the school 
grounds and run into the church gate car park area 
without an adult being present. 

Collecting from the administration office 

Please enter the gates and collect your child from the 
junior classroom area or your child from years Three 
to Six may meet you just inside the gates. Students 
are not to leave the grounds and cross the car park 
area without an adult walking with them. 

If dropping students off in the morning, you must 
also walk them into school. Please do not use the 
disabled parking bay without permission to do so. 

Collecting from car line 

Typically, St Brendan’s staff are there to organize 
students into cars at the end of the day. If you wish to 
park and collect your child, please use the crosswalk 
and an adult must walk with their child/ren. Drop off 
at the beginning of the day should take place at the 
bus stop area. 

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 



Uniform Reminders 

 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than 

one small matching pair of studs or sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or       

gemstone, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.               

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length, 

must be tied back completely. This is to help restrict the spread of nits and 

lice and for student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and 

clips must be blue, black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or                 

inappropriate hair styles as deemed by the Principal.   

 

St Brendan’s School Uniform can be ordered 

online! 

Link to website for St Brendan’s Uniform below: 

 https://nicksbairnsdale.com.au/product-category/

schoolwear/st-brendans-uniform/  

93 Main Street Bairnsdale Victoria 3875                  

Phone (03) 5152 1333  

SCHOOL     

UNIFORM 

https://nicksbairnsdale.com.au/product-category/schoolwear/st-brendans-uniform/
https://nicksbairnsdale.com.au/product-category/schoolwear/st-brendans-uniform/


 





 




